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_________________________________________________________________ 
 

PARISH COUNCIL 
 
IMPORTANT MEETING 

29/6/16 
 
In the Parish Council meeting on the 6th 
of June a report produced by EDDC 
Graeme Thompson entitled Draft 
Exmouth Sports Pitch Strategy was 
discussed. The Council then decided to 
hold an open meeting on the 29th of 
June in the Village Hall at 7pm to 
which all Lympstone residents are 
welcome and will be attended by the 
relevant officer from the East Devon’s 
Council’s planning policy team  
The Draft Sports Pitch Strategy for 
Exmouth can be accessed at:  
http://eastdevon.gov.uk/planning/
planning-policy/evidence-and-
research/environment-and-green-
infrastructure/open-
space/exmouth-sports-pitch-
strategy/ 
There are two areas mentioned in the 
report that are in Lympstone and not 
Exmouth. 

 
 
COURTLAND’S CROSS  
New pitches site comprising  
2x Senior rugby pitches 
1x Midi rugby pitch 
2x Adult 11v11 football pitches 
Clubhouse and parking 
HULHAM ROAD 
New pitches site comprising  
1xYouth 11v11 football pitch 
1x Mini 7v7 football pitch 
2x Mini 5v5 football pitch 
Clubhouse and parking 
 
The ED Local Plan and the Lympstone 
Neighbourhood Plan clearly state that 
there should be no coalescence between 
Exmouth and Lympstone and use of 
these areas for pitches designated for 
Exmouth would seem to lead to that.  
One can easily imagine the names of 
Exmouth Clubs on buildings and 
pitches with an Exmouth name but 
lying in Lympstone.  This would be 
unacceptable.   
Cont

_______________________________________________________________ 
Editor: Chris Carter, Tel 274104. Copy Editor – P Acca, Deputy Editors – Terri Scott 
Advertising - Liz Griffith:  web site – www.lympstone.org 

Copy deadline for the next issue – Tuesday 5th July, 10am 
Copy by e-mail, if possible, to chriscarterathome@hotmail.com 
The Editor at Hillcrest, Greenhill Ave, Lympstone, EX8 5HW 

Distribution by the Telfers, Tel 272275 and others 

50p 
where 
sold 



2 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

              WHY LYMPSTONE LOOKS RIPE FOR DEVELOPMENT



3 
 

 

Cont 
 
More importantly, both these areas 
form a crucial part of the surface 
water drainage system for significant 
areas of land.  These then drain into 
feeder streams and the Wotton 
Brook.  Any development of these 
areas could have significant impact on 
flooding in Lympstone and this wider 
view needs to be taken into account in 
considering possible development of 
these areas for any purpose. 
Consultation will run from Friday 27th 
May 2016 until 5pm on Friday 8th 
July 2016. Any comments received 
after this point will not necessarily be 
taken into account. Comments should 
be sent to Planning Policy preferably 
to localplan@eastdevon.gov.uk, 
otherwise in the post to Planning 
Policy, East Devon District Council, 
Knowle, Sidmouth, Devon, EX10 
8HL 
 
Please have a look at this report 
and then come to the meeting on 
the 29th of June 
 
Chris Carter, Chairman, Lympstone 
Parish Council 
 
FROM THE PARISH CLERK 
 
HM The Queen’s 90th Birthday 
celebrations 
Parish Councillors have been very 
busy preparing for HM The Queen’s 

90th Birthday celebrations.  All this 
has been led by Vice-Chairman Cllr 
Jenny Clark, ably assisted by 
Volunteer, Mrs Linda Lyon. 
These are national events and as ever, 
your Parish Council is keen to take 
part in such a glorious occasion.  By 
the time you read this, you may have 
already been to our Community 
Birthday party and taken part in some 
of the activities that have been 
organised by the many Groups that 
we are lucky to have in the Parish.  
All these Groups succeed because of 
the many hours that volunteers are 
prepared to put in to make their hobby 
into a lively organisation.  Lympstone 
has never been short of volunteers and 
it is fitting that these celebrations are 
for communities such as ours which 
is, we feel, as vibrant as our Queen 
would wish.          
 www.lympstone.org 
The Village website is looking good 
now that it is in the hands of new 
Parish Councillor, Phil Corcos.   Phil 
would welcome offers of help from 
anyone with basic computer skills to 
keep the website looking good and 
being a source of information about 
life in the Village.  There is always 
room for a new article or request from 
any Group in the Village so please get 
I touch with Phil if you would like to 
find out more. 
The Parish Council is to reduce the 
number of meetings to allow 
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Councillors and the clerk to get on 
with their work for the Parish 
Parish Council meetings will go down 
to one per month instead of two, from 
September 2016.  So if you are an 
avid follower of Parish Council 
business, please be aware that there 
will only be one agenda and set of 
minutes each month.  Details of 
meetings, agendas and minutes are all 
posted on the website.  Agendas are 
also posted on the six notice boards 
around the Parish. 
More money for community projects 
Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) 
has now been set up by EDDC with 
effect from 1st September 2016.  
Under this levy developers will have 
to pay £125 per gross square metre of 
any new house that they build.  The 
money is collected by EDDC from 
when the house is first occupied but 

25% of any money collected for new 
houses in Lympstone, will come to 
the Parish Council. This money as its 
name implies, is to pay for 
community infrastructure of any kind.  
The Parish Council has informed 
EDDC that it would wish the money 
to be spent on the projects that are 
listed in the Lympstone 
Neighbourhood Plan.  No doubt, 
EDDC will also have its own ideas 
for spending this money.  One option 
that is open to them comes from the 
Exmouth Sports Pitch Strategy.  This 
is aimed at providing more much 
needed playing pitches for sports for 
Exmouth but two of its prime target 
sites are in Lympstone.  A public 
meeting to debate this will be held in 
the Lympstone Village hall starting at 
7pm on Wednesday the 29th of June. 

 
Clerk to the Council: A J Le Riche, DMS, 8 Drakes Gardens, Drakes Avenue, 
Exmouth, EX8 4AD Tel 279665/ 07866 535580  clerk@lympstone.org 
 
WHAT THE COUNCIL SPENT ITS MONEY ON LAST YEAR: 
 
Lympstone Parish Council 31st March 
2016    
     
Budget Monitoring 2015 - 16    
Expenditure    
Code Item Budget Spent Balance 

10 VAT  4,763.02  
100 S137  1,000.00 3,814.16 -2,814.16 
101 Other Grants 1,600.00 1,760.59 -160.59 
201 Clerk's Salary 8,700.00 8,777.26 -77.26 
203 Office expenses 1,000.00 1,090.56 -90.56 
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208 Village Hall Hire 400.00 439.30 -39.30 
209 Miscellaneous 50.00 1,530.13 -1,480.13 
301 Chairman's Allowance 150.00 150.00 0.00 
302 Subs 525.00 504.78 20.22 
307 Courses, Travel etc 250.00 744.95 -494.95 
308 Insurance, Audit, Elections 2,000.00 3,065.42 -1,065.42 
313 Miscellaneous 50.00 8.07 41.93 
400 Herald Printing 3,500.00 3,078.00 422.00 
602 Grass Cut 2* 4,500.00 3,616.00 884.00 
605 Other Maintenance 500.00 214.35 285.65 

608 
General tree work inc Candys 
Field 600.00 0.00 600.00 

612 Bin emptying 150.00 158.00 -8.00 
616 Benches etc inc Handyman 2,000.00 2,926.76 -926.76 
618 Notice Boards - Maintenance 100.00 44.48 55.52 
633 Play Equipment Mtce 400.00 1,057.92 -657.92 
640 Lighting in Candy's field 400.00 291.79 108.21 
701 Wages 2,650.00 2,409.40 240.60 
702 Consumables, rates, elec 250.00 219.34 30.66 
703 Rates, Utlities 700.00 1,041.73 -341.73 
706 Repairs including decoration 1,000.00 541.80 458.20 
800 Burial Ground 250.00 0.00 250.00 
850 Communications 100.00 0.00 100.00 
900 Planning 250.00 29.00 221.00 

1000 Travel & Transport 0.00 0.00 0.00 

1101 
Youth Club Building 
Maintenance 1,000.00 759.54 240.46 

1102 Gas Elec 1,800.00 746.68 1,053.32 
1200 Environment 200.00 0.00 200.00 
1300 Website etc 200.00 250.00 -50.00 
1600 Youth Club - New works 0.00 0.00 0.00 
1700 Ext funded 0.00 0.00 0.00 
2000 Np funding 1,500.00 601.30 898.70 
2100 Parishes Together 0.00 0.00 0.00 
2200 Community Covenant 0.00 0.00 0.00 
2300 NP Projects 3,000.00 0.00 3,000.00 
2400 Cont for VH car park 3,000.00 0.00 3,000.00 
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2500 DCC Funding 0.00 0.00 0.00 
2600 Best Kept Village works 300.00 0.00 300.00 

2700 
New surface to extension car 
park 10,000.00 10,351.00 -351.00 

2750 Lights to new car park 3,521.08 3,521.08 0.00 
2800 Gully cleaning and jetting 2,000.00 0.00 2,000.00 

 Total 59,596.08 53,743.39 5,852.69 
   58,506.41  

 
Receipts - Budget 
Performance    

  Budget Actual Balance 
 Precept 36,400.00 36,400.00 0.00 
 Council Tax support grant 1,867.00 1,867.00 0.00 
 DCC re Candys Field 400.00 400.00 0.00 
 Herald Adverts 4,000.00 4,200.20 200.20 
 Burial fees 1,000.00 2,838.00 1,838.00 

 
Lympstone FC re Candy's 
Field 50.00 50.00 0.00 

 Flower beds 50.00 0.00 -50.00 
 Western power re Wayleaves 6.38 6.38 0.00 
 Miscellaneous 0.00 298.09 298.09 
 Website adverts 120.00 0.00 -120.00 
     
 Sub total 43,893.38 46,059.67 2,166.29 
     
 VAT Refund (part year). 1,500.00 0.00 -1,500.00 
 Parishes Together 0.00 0.00 0.00 
 External funding 0.00 4,825.00 4,825.00 
 VHMC 0.00 0.00 0.00 
 MoD Community Covenant 0.00 0.00 0.00 
 NP Income 0.00 0.00 0.00 
     
 Sub total 1,500.00 4,825.00 3,325.00 
     
 Total 45,393.38 50,884.67 5,491.29 

Clerk to the Council: A J Le Riche, DMS, 8 Drakes Gardens, Drakes Avenue, 
Exmouth, EX8 4AD Tel 279665/ 07866 535580  clerk@lympstone.org 
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THE PARISH 
CHURCH  
 
Friends of Lympstone Church 
Annual Cricket Match:  
Thursday, 16th June at St Peter’s 
School playing field - 6:00 pm start. 
With Lympstone Training Band – 
refreshments - barbecue – raffles.  See 
posters for full details. 
Quiet Saturday 18th June: Come 
and spend a peaceful day at Cygnet 
Cottage, Lympstone, reflecting on 
seasonal themes. Entitled 'Springing 
back into Life', the day will include 
time for prayer, worship, meditation 
and silence. It will run from 10.30am 
till 3pm, and will cost £5 per person. 
Tea and coffee will be provided, but 
please bring your own lunch. Booking 
is essential as places are limited. 
Please contact Demelza for bookings 
or more details (01395 272243) 
Produce Stall in Aid of Lympstone 
Church - will be under the railway 
arch every Saturday morning, from 
9.30 am to 10.30 am (unless sold out) 
Starting from Saturday 25th June 
through to 10th Sept ember except for  
the Furry Dance Day, 6th August. 
Please support the stalls by donating 
produce, cakes, etc. by 9:15 am.  
Volunteers needed to staff stalls each 
week.  As well as supporting the 
church at a time of increasing costs 
with a good opportunity for 
socialising.  
Stewardship: Thank you very much 
to those who returned a Stewardship 

Pledge form before Easter and special 
thanks to you if you pledged to 
increase your giving this year.  If you 
are one of those who did not make a 
pledge it is never too late to give 
more.  The easiest way is by Standing 
Order, for information or help with 
this please speak to Heather Stratford, 
Stewardship officer or John Lupton, 
Treasurer.  Your generous donations 
are always very much appreciated and 
are totally confidential.  Thank you 
very much.   
Refugee Support Devon are 
organising an event on Saturday June 
25th during Refugee week. There is to 
be a fun walk, (not sponsored), 
between Exeter and Lympstone, with 
music, food, stalls with arts and 
crafts, and information along the way, 
from 12.00 - 4pm. The theme of the 
week is 'Welcome' and the aim of the 
event is to raise awareness. I am 
coordinating activities at Lympstone. 
Any help would be welcome e.g. 
Baking cakes, help on the day. Please 
contact Teresa Sauven (267198) or 
email teresasauven@gmail.com. / 
New Secretary  The Church has a 
new secretary Jeff Russell.  Brian 
Mather has now resigned from the 
post but will continue to write the 
Herald monthly report. 
Reordering  Work  
continues on the 
alterations to the East 
end of the church.  By the time you 
read this the organ console will have 
been moved and the floor, in the 
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chancel, will have been extended and 
made up to its new height.  Everyone 
is asked to be patient and 
understanding about the changes 
necessary week by week and continue 
to help clean up the week’s dust on 
Saturday mornings.  The money to 
pay for this has come from a number 
of legacies which were given for the 
specific purpose of being spent on 
Lympstone church. 
 
Brian Mather 
 
LYMPSTONE  
WEBSITE   
 
We hope you will have 
noticed that lympstone.org is now up 
to date again, and has current events 
and news posted. However, it is 
important that we have the correct 
contact information for all community 
group leaders/chairpersons, 
businesses, and providers of 
accommodation. If you are one of 
these people, could you please check 
that your information on the website 
is up to date. If not email 
webmaster@lympstone.org with the 
correct details, and we’ll make sure it 
is changed appropriately. 
If you have any news or event to be 
included on the site please contact 
webmaster@lympstone.org and we’ll 
do our best to make sure it is posted. 
 
Phil Corcos 
 

LETTER OF THANKS 
 
I would like to thank the people of 
Lympstone for their support in the 
recent Police and Crime 
Commissioner Elections. Over 100 of 
you signed my Attestation and during 
the last 4 or 5 months many of you 
offered and gave a huge amount of 
support to both myself and my 
wonderful team of volunteers.  In turn 
I hope I raised the profile of the 
importance of the role and in doing so 
encouraged many new voters. Here in 
Lympstone I understand the turnout 
for voting was around 40%. 
But for me what was equally 
important was the manner in which a 
community came together and 
demonstrated a spirit of openness and 
friendship. It was quite humbling to 
see how many villagers had my 
leaflets prominently displayed in their 
windows. 
At short notice our Parish Council 
also hosted the 6 PCC delegates and 
afforded them the opportunity to 
explain the role of PCC. Although I 
was not selected I was delighted to 
have secured some 42,000 votes and 
raised the profile of a role which 
manages nearly £300m of public 
money. So regardless for whom you 
voted a 40% turnout from Lympstone 
demonstrated apathy would not win 
the day.  
Very many thanks 
 
Bob Spencer  
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LYMPSTONE PLAYERS 
ANNUAL COFFEE MORNING 
SAT 9TH JULY AT 10.30 AM 
 
To be held in the beautiful garden 
of "The Acorns" in Harefield Drive, 
Lympstone (off Longmeadow Road). 
Relax over coffee or tea and enjoy 
delicious homemade cookies. A 
lovely place to meet up with friends 
old and new. Cakes, Savouries, Plants 
and Books will be on sale.  For 
further information, Mary Blair on 
265586 or Bobby Brunt on 278081. 
  
Sharon Wayland 
 
FURRY DANCE COFFEE 
MORNING   
 
This year our summer 
fund raiser will take the 
form of a coffee morning to be held in 
the Methodist Hall on Saturday June 
25th between 10:00 and 12:00 hrs.  
 
Chris Doak 
 
DIGGING FOR OXFAM   
 
I dig / do simple garden 
jobs, you pay £10 an 
hour and it all goes 
directly to Oxfam 
276569.   
 
 Jenny Moon 
 
 

FRIENDS OF  
UNDERHILL 
SURGERY  
 
Friends of Underhill Surgery are 
proud to announce that our Transport 
Co-ordinator,  Gillian Hipkins, 
received the award of Volunteer of 
the Year 2016 in this year’s Devon 
Community Transport Awards. At a 
civic ceremony at County Hall, 
Thursday 26 May, Gillian was 
presented with the award by 
Councillor Andrew Moulding, 
Chairman for Devon County Council. 
Gillian also was one of three people 
who received the Volunteer 
Enabler award. She received a 
handsome engraved glass trophy, two 
certificates and a 
generous  
hamper. She was 
described as a 
“compassionate and dedicated 
administrator” who goes “above and 
beyond to provide excellent service”, 
often volunteering to drive patients 
when other volunteers are 
unavailable. Gillian said “I feel very 
honoured and privileged. I never 
expected it. I just love being active. 
It’s a scheme you need to be 
dedicated to, and I love it.” 
Congratulations Gillian! 
 
Merle Wheeler, Secretary 
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THANK YOU LYMPSTONE 
  
I would like to thank Central Stores 
for their ongoing support of Exmouth 
& Lympstone Hospiscare. 
A huge thank you especially to all 
their customers who often put their 
change into our collection tin - 
pennies really do make pounds!  I've 
been told that even children pop 
pennies in too I want you to know 
what a difference you are making to 
our local Charity. 
In the last month alone 
your coins have added up to £17.61 
but since April last year you have 
raised £249.13! 
95p in every £1 is spent on nursing 
care for local families when they need 
it most. 
 
Frances Longhurst 
  
POLICE  
 
A burgundy ladies pedal 
cycle was stolen from a property on 
the 1st May.  If you have any 
information regarding this theft, 
please contact me on the details 
below.  
A burglary to a garage occurred 
between the 24th April and 5th May 
and property was stolen.  The crime 
occurred in the area of 
Maltfield/Longmeadow Road.  If you 
have any information regarding this 
theft, please contact me. 

Please can I ask all residents to assist 
me and keep an eye on the Harbour 
area/boats and report any suspicious 
behaviour.  We have had reports force 
wide of potential criminal activity. 
Please remain vigilant. 
Can I remind all residents that if you 
are going on holiday, consider your 
security.  There have been a number 
of burglaries in the East Devon area 
recently when residents are away.  
Perhaps ask a trusted neighbour or 
relative to keep an eye on your 
property, timer lights and a car in the 
drive are always a good idea.  Also be 
mindful who you tell, who might be 
listening? 
Unfortunately I am currently on 
restricted duties due to a back injury.  
I am still monitoring my patch and 
can still be contactable and am being 
assisted by my colleagues at this time. 
If you have any policing concerns or 
issues that you would like to discuss, 
please contact me as below. 
 
Sarah Trayhurn PCSO 30110 
Sarah.trayhurn@devonandcornwall.p
nn.police.uk  Emergency 999  
Enquiries 101 
 
FRIENDS OF THE 
CHURCH LOTTERY 
 
The lucky winner of the 
£25 prize for May is Mrs McArthur. 
 
Clive Wilson 
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LYMPSTONE 
GARDEN  
CLUB 
 
With the Annual Show a firm 
favourite in the village calendar, 
now's the time to get growing in 
earnest so that your prizewinning 
entries are ready for this our 70th 
show on Saturday 20 August. 
You’ll soon be able to pick up a Show 
catalogue, listing all the categories to 
enter, from the village shop.  This 
year we’re also launching an exciting 
new leaflet calling for entries from 
under 16s. This will be distributed to 
each family in the school, and copies 
can also be found at the village shop 
from early June. Please do encourage 
your children and grandchildren to 
enter and maybe win a prize. 
At the end of June and into early July, 
we'll be scouting the village for the 
most inspiring front gardens and 
allotments. A shortlist of the best 
gardens will be drawn up and judges 
from Exmouth in Bloom will make 
their final decision in mid July.  
Over the summer also look out for our 
new leaflet outlining next season’s 
talks and events. News from the 
Garden Club is sent out regularly by 
email – if we don't have your details 
and you’d like to be kept up to date 
with what’s coming up then please 
send your name and email address to 
windygardener@yahoo.co.uk 

You’ll also find more information 
about the club and forthcoming events 
at www.lympstone.org 
 
Gail McKenzie 
 
VILLAGE CRICKET  
THURSDAY 
EVENING 16 JUNE 
 
What pleasanter way is there to spend 
a lovely summer’s evening outside 
than enjoying a glass or two of wine 
or beer, a barbecue, ice-cream and 
music? Answer: watching a cricket 
match as well! The annual charity 
match between Lympstone and St 
Peter’s School is always an 
entertaining family event with a result 
guaranteed - but not fixed! The St 
Peter’s ground is in a wonderful 
setting, there is ample parking and 
space for children to play. Entry is 
free and the match starts about 
6.00pm. Bring a rug or chairs to sit 
on. 
 
Clive Wilson  
 
MOBILE LIBRARY  
TIMETABLE 
 
July 15, Aug.12. 
Meadow Close 10.15-10.35 
Car Park.           10.45- 11.45 
 
Diana Letcher 
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LYMPSTONE ART  
GROUP 
EXHIBITION 
 
The Exhibition closed 
on 5th June, it had over 100 exhibits 
from local artists, mostly Lympstone 
residents. Ray Balkwill, the well 
known painter and writer, was 
the judge this year; he opened the 
exhibition and praised its high quality 
and range of work. He made the 
following awards: Winner of the 
Norman de la Rue Prize was Sue 
Paterson with “Sheltered Boats. 
Lympstone” with Highly Commended 
going to Sheila Stone for “Window” a 
coloured etching and Gail McKenzie 
for her lino cut “Curlew 1”. The 
winner of the Pat Ferguson Memorial 
Award for the Best Abstract went to 
Karen Mitchell for “Morocco” a 
mono print. The Alison Leadley-
Brown Award for best overall in 
Show went to Linda Hampson for her 
picture “Pansies” in coloured pencils 
and Highly Commended went to 
Sylvia Johnston, for her painting 
“Reflections” in Mixed Media and to 
Louise Banks for her oil painting, 
“What the Children Found”. 
The prize for The Best 3D Exhibit 
went to Rob Longhurst for his Large 
Bowl Platter in black and gold and 
Highly Commended went to Mai 
Target for her Curlew in wire and 
Angie Harlock-Wilkinson for her 
bronze , “Young Dancer Curtseying”. 

Liz Wells won the Raffle Prize, an 
original still life oil painting by 
Louise Banks. 
Many thanks to all the people who  
submitted exhibits, contributed to the 
running of the Exhibition and to Alfie 
Beer, Dave Moxom and John Bennett 
for their help with the setting up and 
dismantling of the screens and lights. 
  
Judith Carter 
 
FURRY DANCE 2016 
 
The date for this year's Furry Dance is 
Saturday 6th August. We have started 
to receive requests for Pannier Market 
pitches. As space is limited and our 
priority is to accommodate regular 
and local supporters, it would be 
helpful if any village individuals or 
organisations wanting a pitch, contact 
Pauline Stewart as soon as possible on 
01395 263097 or email; 
hollywell@hotmail.co.uk. 
 
Chris Doak   
 
VATS – AMATEUR  
 RITES COMEDY 
 PLAY 
 
Tickets still available for both 
performances on 24th & 25th June at 
village hall - £7.50 each 
07596 503040 Vatslympstone 
@gmail.com 
 
Chris Barnacle 
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GEORGE TRUELL 
 
Mary Truell and her family would 
like to thank all those good people in 
Lympstone and nearby for their 
compassion, support and prayers over 
the last few months when our old 
warrior, George, was so ill. 
Now he is at rest the family will 
treasure the wonderful memories and 
sayings which so many friends have 
recorded in their kind cards and letters 
of sympathy. 
 
Mary Truell 
 
LYMPSTONE WI 
 
This month’s WI meeting took place 
on Wednesday the 1st June, when 
retired pilot, Colin Pomeroy, gave an 
illustrated talk on expeditions he has 
made to Oman and Antarctica.  
Luckily for those of us for whom 
school geography is no longer even a 
distant memory, he provided clear 
maps showing the locations of the 
expeditions and their distances from 
the UK.   Beguiled by the stark beauty 
of these places, Colin has returned 
several times, usually as part of a 
small group monitoring bird and sea-
life in the region. 
Our president, Diana de la Rue, then 
confirmed the list of helpers and cake-
makers providing teas from 3 – 5 pm 
in the Function Room of the Village 
Hall on Saturday the 11th June to 
celebrate the Queen’s 90th birthday.  

Those taking tea in the Function 
Room will also be able to enjoy the 
fascinating exhibition put together by 
Adrienne Hebdige and Suki Commin 
showing the Queen’s involvement 
with the WI over the years.  Diana 
also reminded us that a WI litter pick 
is scheduled for the 14th June, to clear 
up after the celebrations.  
Members were asked to ensure that 
they had made a note of the revised 
date for the Summer Supper at the 
Sailing Club, which will now be held 
on Thursday the 21st July. 
Our next meeting will be held on 
Wednesday the 6th July at 2.30 pm in 
the Committee Room of the Village 
Hall, when ghostwriter, Jane Smith, 
will tell us about the different 
identities she has adopted – from 
London gangster to Canadian biker – 
in order to write a variety of 
“autobiographies”. 
We are very pleased to welcome 
anyone who thinks she might be 
interested in finding out about the 
Lympstone WI.  For more 
information please phone Diana de la 
Rue on 01395 274099 or find us on 
the village website. 
 
Lindy Newton 
 
DISCLAIMER This news letter is 
compiled from emails sent to the 
editor by numerous people and very 
little of the information is checked 
before publishing which is done in 
good faith.  Chris Carter, Editor 
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__________________ADVERTISEMENTS________________________ 

 
 
Northcott Theatre Volunteers stewards are needed.  You see the show 
and get free tickets for other shows.  Contact Mark Gambrill 
(M.Gambrill@exeter.ac.uk or 07935 749370) 
 
 
______________________________________________________________ 

 
DustAway 

 
 

All Work and no play, we are here to help 
  Friendly Efficient Cleaning Service 

Lympstone Based 
Weekly, fortnightly, monthly 

One off cleans ie moving house, holiday lets, 
End of tenancy cleans, just redecorated or a spring clean 

We also offer an ironing service 
 

All materials supplied. Fully insured  
       

Please call    Office 	01392	427776	or	Mobile		07879427333	
	

_______________________________________________________________	



15 
 

	
	



16 
 

 

JUNE @ THE GL BE INN 
01395 263166  www.globelympstone.co.uk 

The Globe Inn      @GlobeInnLymp 

 
 

SPECIAL EVENTS, NEWS & OFFERS 

Live Music 
 

Ian Boyd: Friday 10th June from 9pm 
 

Dave Rich: Friday 8th July from 9pm 
 

Lympstone Folk: 13th July from 9pm 
 

Food Special Offers 

Monday Night- Pie Night 
Locally made pies delivered fresh every Monday  

& served with Mash potato, Vegetables & Gravy for only £5.50 
Thursday Fish & Chips 

Our Fish & Chips are only £8.95 every Thursday  
Takeaway Fish & Chips available Tuesday to Saturday 

Sunday Lunch  
only £8.95, 2 Courses for £10.95 or 3 Courses for £12.95 

With all our meats now sourced from Darts Farm. 
Opening Hours: 

 

Mon & Tues  4pm till late   6pm till 9pm  
Wed – Sat   12 lunch till late 12pm till 2pm & 6 till 9pm 
Sunday  12 lunch till 10.30pm 12pm till 6pm 
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Watch all Rugby Union Internationals & European Championship Football live on 
Sky & BT Sports 

Keep up to date with all your favourite teams with live sport shown on  
 

 &  
 
 

	

 
 

_______________________________________________________________ 
 

LYMPSTONE HERALD ADVERTISING RATES 2015/2016 
Copies of the Lympstone Herald are delivered free to every household in Lympstone 
(approx 1100) every month with a further copies being sold through the village shops  
Please send your enquiries to Chris Carter, Editor, Lympstone Herald, 
chriscarterathome@hotmail.com or 01395 274104 
Costs per issue 

• £90 a page  
• £45 a half page  
• £22.50 a quarter page  
• Lineage in the Small Adverts cost 60p a line or £1.20 a line if boxed.  
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• Boxes (approximately business card size and 6 or 8 to a page) cost £12 – £15 a 
box.  

Graphics can be included in any box. 
Discounts are normally available on annual contracts. 
Receipts are normally issued annually. 
________________________________________________________________________ 
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PAINTER/DECORATOR and 
general maintenance.  Over 20 years 
experience.  Call Jim on 01395 
277813/ 07929606895                         
 
CALPE, SPAIN : 2 bedroomed 
apartment for rent. sleeps 4-6 people . 
beach front, 3 pools, 2 tennis courts. 
tel: Jane Moffatt 279952. 
 
TWO-BEDROOM HOLIDAY 
COTTAGE in centre of village 

available for minimum 2 night stay.  
Call 01395 488123 or go to 
www.lympstoneholidaycottage,uk 
 
SIMON QUICK THE LOG MAN 
For all your log, coal, kindling &  gas 
supplies Tel 01395 267490   
 
 
 

 

 
LUXURY VILLA, VALE do LOBO, ALGARVE 29th Oct to 5 Nov 2016  
3 large bedrooms with en-suites - very 
large living dining room and sun patio 
with pool BBQ etc.  
6 day a week maid service and 5 star 
villa on Europe's "most prestigious 
development".    

The estate comprises 3 * 9 hole golf 
courses including some spectacular 
ocean holes. 
£1,000 all included - go to 
www.roblonghurst.org/Villa.html for 
more information 
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Jeff Crompton 

Greenways, Courtlands Lane 
Lympstone 

***** 
For Superior Quality Home 

Improvements and All Types of 
Building Work & Renovations 

Plus Kitchen & Bathroom Installation 
Mobile: 07768 282 129 

Email: jeffcrompton@btinternet.com 
 

LYMPSTONE 
HAIR & 
BEAUTY 
STUDIO 

WALK IN’s AND EVERYBODY 
WELCOME! 

Perms, Barbering, Shampoo and Sets, 
Colouring, Highlights, Foils, 

Massages, Waxing, Geleration Nails, 
Facials, Makeovers, Tanning and more 
.For an appointment call us on 01395 
274089 Or text only on 07552313653 
 

 
DOG GROOMING 
 
Kind & Qualified Groomer. 
Commissions for PET PORTRAITS  
in pastel also undertaken.  
Make Superb Presents.   
(Examples of work can be viewed).  
Tracey Crompton, Greenways,  
Courtlands Lane, Lympstone. 
Tel: 01395 272815 /07973 986 268. 

 
 
FOOD WITH FLAIR CATERING 
 
Small and Large Events - 
Menus to Suit your Budget 
Telephone Shirley or Michael 
on 265147 or see our Website 
www.foodwithflair.co.uk 
 
 

 
CLOCK REPAIRS 
 
Terence  C. Matthews - Horologist 
Westminster Chimes 
Wall Clocks 
Grandfather / Grandmother Clocks 
Dial Clocks 

Long Case Clocks 
Carriage Clocks 
Free estimates and house visits 
Tel: 01395 273563 
 

Find some winter sunshine! 
Comfy casa near the Costa Blanca, 
Spain  
 
Peaceful, two-bedroomed home. Roof 
terrace, gorgeous views, communal 
pool and tennis. Beaches, cycling, golf, 
hiking and more. Suits all ages. 
Flights from Exeter & Bristol 
 
Lympstone residents 15% discount 
Tel: 07986 607610  
www.algorfaholiday.com                                                            
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Marketing & PR 

No time to promote your business? 
Need new brochures? 

Want to update your website? 
Want to reach more customers? 
Take the first step by 

contacting us! 
lesley@hedgerowmarketing.co.uk 

 
FRENCH AND ITALIAN TUITION 
Available with qualified and 
experienced teacher.  Can teach all 
levels up to A level.  Please email 
clairearrowsmith@hotmail.com for 
more info. 
 
ELECTRICIAN Specialising in 
domestic work; Happy to do small 
jobs. Call Simon on: 07985 963075 
 
OFFICE SUPPORT 
Looking for support with secretarial, 
administration, marketing, proof 
reading, print and design purchasing, 
PR or copy writing?  Phone  01395 
275436 or 07587 146223.  From £10 
per hour. 
 
FRENCH HOLIDAY LET 
Vendee: overlooking  golf course and 
only 10 mins drive from superb beach. 
3 bedrooms, 2 bathrooms, communal 
swimming pool and tennis courts. 
From just £350 per week. Tel 01395 
272032 or email: 
annhurley1@sky.com 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PAINTER & DECORATOR 
Free Advice & Quotes 

 
Specialising in superior high quality 

Interior painting and decorating 
Reliable & trustworthy 

No job too small 
Peter J Bond 

Mobile: 0797 100 6957 
Office: 01395 265202 

Email:  bondpeterjohn@hotmail.com 
 

YOGA FLOW CLASS  
FRIDAYS from 8th 

JANUARY 
LYMPSTONE VILLAGE 

HALL 
 10.00 – 11.15 
£7 DROP-IN 

CONTACT NIKKI: 
yogavida77@yahoo.co.uk 
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SMALL ADS 
________________________________________________________________
 
LYMPSTONE POSTCARDS are on 
sale in the Central Stores and cafe. 
Village photograph greeting cards are 
still available on request from Frances 
Longhurst 263495 
 
PICTURE FRAMING. For all 
your framing requirements; also frame 
restoration & chair caning.  Caro 
Ambridge 01392 877460, Topsham. 
 
TUTOR AVAILABLE Local 
experienced Primary School Teacher 
available to teach Maths and  
English. Can also prepare children for 
SATS, Colyton and 11+ exams.  
Reasonable rates. For more information 
call Becky on 07806554106 or  
email: beckychurch_@hotmail.co.uk 
 
PIANO with a VIEW Lessons for all 
ages, beginners and improvers, "purely  
for pleasure" and ABRSM exams to 
Grade 8. Theory to Grade 5. Tel: Judy 
Joss (BA Mus, Dip Ed) on 222749  
 
 
MATHS TUITION  Experienced tutor 
available to teach primary to GCSE 
level maths.  Reasonable rates  Tel: 
Jane Moffatt on 279952  or 
07730877889 
 
 
 

 
FOOT HEALTH PRACTITIONER - 
Lindsey Waddell MAFHP. Nail Cutting 
and Treatment of Corns, Callus and 
Verrucas. Home Visits. 01395 263496  
 
PROPERTY MAINTENANCE - 
Carpentry, Flooring, Fencing, Gates, 
Decking, Bathrooms, Kitchens, General 
Repairs. Free advice & estimates. 
James Waddell 01395 263496 
 
PRISTINE CLEAN - Domestic 
ironing and cleaning services. Local 
lady.  Call Niki - 01395 740727 
 
ACCOMMODATION  
 
WITHALL'S HOUSE BED AND 
BREAKFAST. A modern and spacious 
home close to the heart of the village. 
Ample parking and flexible 
accommodation.  Call Pete and Jan 
Hardy on 01395 488123 Or visit 
www.lympstonebedandbreakfast.co.uk    

 
CYGNET COTTAGE 
Quiet self-catering cottage just yards 
from the foreshore. Sleeps 3/4. From 
£70 per night. Visit 
www.cygnetcottage.net or ring 
Demelza on (01395) 272243 
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WHATS 
 

ON 
 

JUNE 
10 Globe: Ian Boyd 
10 Film, A Royal Night Out 
11 VILLAGE PARTY 
16 Cricket at St Peter’s 
22 Public Meeting 
24 &25 ‘Amateur Rites’ 
25 Weekly Produce Stall to 10th Sept 
25 Furry Dance , Coffee Morning 
25 Refugee Support week 
26 Wine Tasting, The Globe 
29 Public Meeting 
 
 

JULY 
6 WI 
8 Globe: Dave Rich 
9 Players Coffee Morning 
13 Lympstone Folk 
15 Mobile Library 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


